	Horton Grange Primary Year 2 Newsletter

Teaching and Learning Information for Parents

	Dear Parents and Carers, 

The children now have just one term left until they sit their SATS (Standard Attainment Tests) in May. These are National Assessments and it is important our children do their best. Please ensure your child comes to school on time, each day with their book bag and that you read with them at home.  Please remember to send your child with a swimming kit every Monday and the correct PE kit every Tuesday.
Thanks again for your continued support and have a lovely break.
Year 2 Staff  

	Maths
This half term the children will consolidate their learning in addition, subtraction, doubling and halving numbers. They will extend their understanding of multiplication and division. 
We will also be learning about money in Maths and how to tell the time. The children will be applying their maths knowledge to solve a variety of one and two step problems.  
	English
This half term we will be focusing our English around the story of Snow White. We will be writing a character profile and our own stories using our imagination.  Please read with your child and talk about stories they like, you could even visit your local library. We are focusing on using different punctuation and are beginning to use more exciting words in our writing.
We will also be learning how to write clear instructions, using commands such as; put it down and pick it up.


	Geography
In Geography this half term the children will be learning the seven continents and five oceans. Please talk to your child about places you have visited.
	ICT 
In ICT the children will be learning to use a variety of different media and learning about programming and game creation. 
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	Science  
In Science we will be starting our new topic and will be learning about Plants and Growing.
As well as how to keep a plant healthy and where you can find different plants. 
	PHSCE
This half term the focus will be going for our goals. We will be encouraging the children to set themselves goals to aim for. 

	Physical Education 
Our topics in PE this half term are dance and swimming. Please remember your swimming kit every Monday and your PE kit on a Tuesday!

	Music
This half term children will develop understanding of pulse and rhythm. 
	DT
In DT this half term we will be designing and making puppets to help us to act out the story ‘Snow White’. We will be using lots of different techniques and materials to create our puppets.
	RE 
Children will learn about Special People from different religions. 


